
       Quality Management Memorandum
To:
    Vice Presidents, Directors, Team Leaders and Managers
From:
    John Bowles, Vice President of QM/Compliance Officer
Date:
    March 25, 2020
RE:
    COVID-19 Incident Reporting
With regard to the current novel COVID-19 pandemic, OPWDD has requested that agencies utilize the Incident Management system to notify them when either an individual receiving services or an agency employee tests positive for the virus. While contacting the virus is not an incident, this is OPWDD’s preferred method of notifications state-wide. 
According to guidance provided by OPWDD (see attached), we’re to insure the following when we’ve received confirmation that either an individual or an employee has tested positive for COVID-19: 

· For Programs/Services under the auspices of the agency, Management must notify the Justice Center (1-855 373-2122) within 24 hours of discovery.
· For Programs/Services not under the auspices of the Justice Center (e.g. SEMP), Management must notify OPWDD (518 473-7032) within 24 hours of discovery.

· Program staff must complete OPWDD Form150. Check classification as, “Other” and provide necessary information. The COVID-19 150 Notification Page, and the COVID-19 Individual /Employee Form (see attached Forms) must also be completed. 

· Forward all completed fillable forms to Kelly Kirkpatrick, Jennifer Nourse and John Bowles via email within 24 hours. QM staff will notify OPWDD’s Incident Management Unit (IMU) and input data into the Incident Reporting Management Application (IRMA).

· Management/Nursing should provide updates to QM Staff as available.

The attached fillable Forms: OPWDD 150, COVID-19 150 Notification Page, and the COVID-19 Individual /Employee Form must be completed with as much information as you may have at the time. In most cases, you would have implemented a containment plan per existing signs and symptoms deemed appropriate by medical personnel that warranted COVID-19 testing. 
It is important to complete this information asap, so that we can safeguard individuals, employees and their families. Should you have questions or concerns regarding any of these documents, feel free to reach out to either Kelly Kirkpatrick or I. 
Thank you. 
                             I appreciate all you do in support of our agency’s Mission!


